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25 January 1954 

Dr. H. P. Robertson 
CalU'orn1a Institute or Technology 
P&sadena, California 

Dear Dr • Robertson: 

Thia is to acknowledge your letter or 20 January 1954 
and your kind offer to aaaiat in the personnel problem in' 
Nev York. 

Since Mr. Friedman ia unable to be in the of':fice today, 
and with the timing as it is, I teel I should answer your note 
imnediately. 

The personnel. problem in regard to the potential. panel 
member& is in & state of flux. The Director is sending letters 
to each prospective member. Some answera are already coming in. 
A letter ex.plaining action ta.ken thus :rar will be mailed to 
yourself' and the two other chairmen thia ftek, f"olloved shortly 
by a "atatua report11 ~ the nembers contacted.. 

I am unable to recomrzend a:iry assistance that 'l1S¥ be needed 
1n Nev Yark or in Princeton. If' euch aasiate.nee is needed, I 
am aure Mr. Friedman will contact you at the appropriate point 
in your itinerary. In any case, he will be looking :t'orwa.rd to 
your call on Thursday, 4 February. 

Again m.ny thank.a ~or ;your of£er ~ usiatance 1n thia 
mtter. 

Sincerely7 

I. T. McOONALD 
1/Lt., WAF 
.Assistant to 

Special. .Assistant 
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